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FACT SHEET

AB 2643

Issue
AB 2643 (Calderon) seeks to reallocate funding available for operation of the bus transit system in Los Angeles County.  The reallocation would be based solely on a formula irrespective of passenger demand, crowding or service needs recognized through the Consent Decree.

Background
The Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority operates the single largest bus fleet in California in some of the most transit-dependent areas of Los Angeles County.  Los Angeles County is also served by fifteen municipal operators, “muni’s,” who are primarily operators sponsored by cities in Los Angeles County. 

The MTA has entered into a federal Consent Decree to reduce overcrowding on its bus service.  The Consent Decree is not an obligation of any transit operation other than the MTA.

In addition to its own transit operations, the MTA has broad responsibilities as the Regional Transportation Planning Agency (RTPA) to allocate transportation funds in Los Angeles County. 

Provisions of AB 2643 

As currently written, the provisions of AB 2643 would require that all bus operating and capital funds including Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ), and Proposition C 40% (a discretionary source of funding from one of the local sales tax measures for transportation), be allocated solely by the existing formula with no consideration for need, crowding or transit-dependent service. The net effect would be to require redirection of over $250 million (over four years) away from currently funded MTA bus operations and capital programs to the municipal operators.  The question is:  Should the prioritization of funds be based on a strict percentage basis rather than on what is best for the delivery of transit service throughout the region?  The role of the MTA is to answer this question during the funding cycle.  

MTA Position
The MTA Board of Directors has adopted a neutral if amended positions on AB 2643.  The majority of Board members believe the bill should be more narrow in its application.  The Board is, however, split as to its support or opposition to the bill.  This fact sheet is intended to share information and concerns about the current version of the bill.
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